

## Maine School Administrative District No. 75

50 Republic Avenue Topsham, Me. 04086 Tel. (207) 729-9961 Fax (207) 725-9354 www.link75.org

Heidi O'Leary- Superintendent of Schools Dr. Amanda Hersey - Assistant Superintendent of Schools

December 21, 2023

Dear Ms. O'Neill,

I appreciate you contacting me regarding the affinity groups at Mt. Ararat High School. Promoting inclusion and belonging for all students is an admirable goal that I wholeheartedly support. However, we recognize that any initiative must align with applicable laws and policies.

To that end, the school district plans to add clarifying language to student handbooks stating that affinity groups and clubs are open to all eligible students regardless of sex and race or any other legally recognized classification. Additionally, all communications and promotional materials related to these groups will clearly indicate they are available to any interested student.

By being explicit about eligibility, it is our hope to alleviate any confusion or perception that certain groups are exclusive while still allowing students to gather and connect around shared interests and experiences.

Please let me know if you have any other questions or concerns. I welcome an open dialogue to ensure we are meeting the needs of our diverse student body in a lawful and ethical manner.

Sincerely,

Heidi O'Leary

Superintendent of Schools

eide Deany